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Clerk:  MRS S VISICK Tel: 01752 822333
E mail makerwithramepc@gmail.com
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 14th November 2019.
The Institute, Kingsand. 
Update from Patchwork Studios and Garrison Gallery: - Presentation from Tom Ogilvie. Patchwork studios has been in operation for the past 18 months, Patchwork studios and Garrison Galleries are working in conjunction with each other, introducing arts to the community. Their ethos is to introduce community participation and community development. They have a professional recording studio which should be finished early 2020, it also substitutes for a rehearsal space for local bands. They also have an entertainment space used for community theatres, 143 workshops and groups, 4 theatre performances, 6 spoken word performances, 5 young people events with 19 groups of artist over the age of 18, 6 private hire events, 2 children’s parties. Free recordings for local young musicians. Tom asked the Council if there is anything else the Council would want them to be doing. 

Claire from Garrison Gallery introduced their project to the Council, working in a similar vein to Patchwork studio introducing the arts to the community. 
Members Present: Chair C Wilton, Vice Chair J Shepherd, Councillors, S Gale-Burkitt, A Carne, A Carr, K Devonshire, B Lingard, G Redman and L Wilton.

Others present:  8 members of the public.
Open forum:- Mr M Skinner reported to the Council, concerns about the Pampas grass on the corner of Cawsand Carpark being overgrown and needs to be cut back. Cllr R Lingard will ask John Lingard to the cut it back. Mr Skinner showed the Council photos of the flooding in Kingsand carpark brought on by the stream becoming blocked. This has previously been reported to the Environment agencies. Mr Skinner also asked the Council if we were considering electric car plugin’s. This is something the Council has previously discussed and are aware. It was explained, the problem this Council has is that we do not own any suitable land. 
Mr I Murray asked if Cornwall Council will be gritting this year as there was little sign of Cornwall Council last year. The Chair replied that the major roads would be covered but unlikely the minor roads and added that the Parish Council have a small supply of grit in store, if necessary. 
Garth Hall asked if Cornwall Council were responsible for the cliff face on the Southside of the Bay, as there is a significant chance of a landslide. The Clerk to speak to Ben Bassett to clarify the responsibility of the cliff face. Action Clerk 
Meeting Chaired by Vice Chair J Shepherd. 
118. Apologies for Absence: - Apologies received from Cllr J Hirons, Cllr D Dyer and CC Cllr G Trubody accepted by the Council. 
119. Declaration of interests from Councillors on agenda items: - None received.  
120. County Councillors report:- None received. 
121. Chairman’s announcements (for report only):- The finger post at Rame is ready to be erected in the next couple of days. Millbrook roadworks have been completed ahead of schedule. 
122. Incident in the Play Park regarding the seesaw, is there a solution? - An unfortunate incident was reported in the Children’s play park. Thankfully, this was a scarce and rare incident. The piece of equipment has been checked and passed and does not pose any safety problem and will continue to be monitored. The Parish Council send their best wishes to the child and family. 
123. As part of the Rame plastics initiative does the Council want to purchase real flower wreaths for Remembrance Sunday next year?:- It was agreed the Council would not want to purchase real flowers opposed to the poppy wreaths we currently purchase. The Council would continue supporting the British Legion and the meaning behind the poppy, but make sure the wreaths are recycled properly in January. Action Clerk 
124. Does the Council want to apply for a Mobile Activation Sign? :- It was agreed and proposed by Chair C Wilton and seconded by Vice Chair J Shepherd all in favour to apply for the funding provided by Cornwall Council for a Mobile Activation Sign and to be installed at Watergate. Action Clerk
125. Does the Council agree to the written tree planting proposal submitted by the Rame Outdoors CIC? 
The initiative was agreed on the condition that Rame outdoors will retain long-term responsibility for maintaining the trees. It was agreed by the Council to accept the proposal, proposed by Cllr K Devonshire seconded by Vice Chair J Shepherd, one abstention. 
126. Does the Council agree to the final outcome of the consultation regarding the TRO scheme? :- The Council agreed to the final outcome, proposed Chair C Wilton seconded by Cllr K Devonshire with one abstention.  
127. Does the Council agree to the quote received from the architect for the proposed parking site? :- The Council agreed to accept the quote received for £850 + VAT. Proposed by Cllr S Gale Burkitt seconded by Cllr A Carr with one abstention. Action Clerk.
128. Does the Council agree to the financial support request received from Martin Edwards? It was proposed by Cllr S Gale-Burkitt seconded by Cllr A Carr, majority in favour. Action Clerk. 
129. Dog warden report:- Excellent report received from the dog warden. 
130. Approve minutes 10th October 2019:-It was unanimously agreed that the minutes are a true and accurate record. Proposed by Chair C Wilton and seconded by Vice Chair J Shepherd.                   
131. Matters arising from the minutes 10th October 2019. 
Min ref 103:- Sign for railings Cleeve:- Done 
Min ref 106:- Adult Equipment for the play park:- Deferred
Min ref 108:- Poo bag and spray for dog warden:- Done
Min ref 110:- Letter to the school re dangers of parking:- Done
Min ref 91:- Car parking in the field below Coombe farm:- Chair to chase landowner. 
132. Councillor’s Reports (for report only) 
(a) Traffic & Roads Vice Chair JS Lamp at the bottom of Earls Drive isn’t working, to report.
(b) Footpaths Cllr SGB Duck steps is overgrown with weeds which has caused slippage. 
(c) Environment & Refuse Cllr SGB Asked James from Biffa if Martin can blow leaves into the hedges opposed to bagging them up. 
(d) Leisure & Recreation/Coombe Park Cllr KD Signs need to be ordered for park. Letter of thanks to Claire for cutting the tree and disposal. 
(e) Beaches/Boat park Chair CW Vice Chair JS Not had any meetings. The terms of reference need to be adjusted. 
(f) Planning Chair CW Vice Cllr JS None 
(g) Cremyll Cllr LW None 
(h) Marine conservation Cllr J H None 
(i) Visit Rame Cllr LW None 
(j) Toilets Cllr A Carr None 
(k) Rame Conservation Trust Cllr RCT had their AGM report on file. 
(l) Health Cllr RL None 
(m) Youth Cllr RL None 
(n) Community Hall Cllr DD The Community hall committee are going to be putting on an Old Time Music event for the VE Day celebrations on the 8th May 2020. 
133. Finance: Current financial statement – Accounts paid and for payment up until 12th December 2019 £4,679.14 for Council’s approval. Proposed Cllr K Devonshire, seconded by Cllr A Carne all in favour, unanimously agreed by Council. 
134. Items of Report & Matters for the next meeting:- None
135. Forth coming events:- Staffing and Finance meeting 21st November at 6pm. Xmas party 9th December. 
136. Date of next meeting 12th December 2019.
Meeting Closed at 20.50
Sandy Visick

Parish Clerk and RFO

